PROCEDURES
CLASE DE ESPAÑOL DE LA SRA. ELLIOTT

A.   When you enter the classroom:

1. You are not to stand or wait around in the hallway.

2. Enter the classroom quietly without running or pushing.

3. Take your assigned seat.
4.  Place your homework assignment on the right top corner of your desk.  Your teacher will collect your assignment within the first 5 minutes of class.  If you don’t have your homework assignment on place, it will be considered late even if you turn it in later during class.
5. A warm up assignment “Calentamiento” will be always on the board.  As soon as the bell rings (or even before) you need to start working on the Calentamiento quietly and by yourself.  Don’t wait for the teacher to start the class.  You start the class.
B. 
If you are late (you are late to class if you are not inside the classroom when the bell rings), you must:

1. Walk in quietly making as little noise as possible.

2. Hand in your tardy pass. 

3. Take your assigned seat.

4. Join the activity in progress. If you don’t know what the class is doing raise your hand and wait until the teacher sees you.

C. 
During class:

1.  Follow directions, remain in your assigned seat, and complete your assignment quietly and individually unless otherwise instructed by your teacher.

2.  During instruction, your eyes should follow the teacher or the student who is participating in class.  Students should take complete notes in their notebooks.  *You will be allowed to use your notes in some of your tests.

3.  If you have a question or you want to participate during class, you need to raise your hand until the teacher calls your name.  Don’t call out your question or answer.

4. Use Spanish as much as possible during class.

5.  Do your own work, and do not use Internet translators; otherwise you will receive an automatic zero for the assignment and a possible referral.

6.  If you have a question not related to the content discusses in class, please write it out on a post it and place it on the  board “Notas para la Sra. Elliott”. You will be allowed to write and post your notes before class, or on your way out of class.  Your teacher will do her best to answer your question by the end of class, or by next class. 

7. If you need to request a pass, you need to wait until the class is working on individual seatwork.  No passes will be given during the first and last fifteen minutes of class.
8. If you finish all your work, you may start working on your homework, or go to the Reading Corner (La Esquina de la Lectura) when authorized by your teacher.  While you are in “La Esquina de la Lectura” you can choose any reading material in Spanish, and complete the Reading Log to obtain additional points towards Participation.  Reading Logs must be turned into the teacher at the end of the class. 
D.   Procedure for the end of class and class dismissal

1. Ten (10) minutes before the bell rings everyone will start working on the exit ticket.  After 5 minutes, we will go over the exit ticket. 
2. Right before the bell rings everyone should: be in assigned seat, be quiet, gather all their materials and wait for the teacher to dismiss the class.
3. All students will remain in their seats until the bell rings.  
E.    Restroom Policy

1. Student should remain in the classroom during the entire class.  Only bathroom passes will be given in case of emergency.
2. In order to control the amount of traffic leaving my classroom a maximum of 3 passes per students will be given every 4 weeks unless particular circumstances applied such as a medical condition.   You may not go to the bathroom during the first and last 15 minutes, or during any lunch period.  You may go to the restroom only if:

a) the class is working on Individual Seatwork

b) you have not abused this privilege in the past

3. If permission is given to go to the restroom you must sign in the Bathroom log, and get the hall pass from the teacher.
